Notice of Development of Rulemaking
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Rule No.: RULE TITLE
62-212.300: General Preconstruction Review Requirements
62-212.400: Prevention of Significant Deterioration (PSD)
62-212.500: Preconstruction Review for Nonattainment Areas
62-212.720: Actuals Plantwide Applicability Limits (PALs). 
PURPOSE AND EFFECT: The proposed rule development (OGC No. 10-0878) involves amendments to Chapter 62-212, F.A.C., to incorporate the effective elements of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency’s December 31, 2002 “new source review reform” rule into the state’s nonattainment area preconstruction review program. The EPA requires the department to incorporate these concepts into the state rules, and it is to the benefit of the regulated industries in the pending nonattainment areas of the state for the department to have done so in advance of those areas being so designated. The proposed amendments clarify related topics and definitions, and for consistency with federal requirements, they also update references to particulate matter in the preconstruction review program from PM10 to PM2.5.
SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: The proposed rule amendment involves the preconstruction review programs for attainment areas (prevention of significant deterioration) and for nonattainment areas.
SPECIFIC AUTHORITY: 403.061 FS.
LAW IMPLEMENTED: 403.061, 403.087 FS.
A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:
DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, October 20, 2010, 1:30 p.m.
PLACE: Department of Environmental Protection, Bob Martinez Center, Room 609, 2600 Blair Stone Rd., Tallahassee, Florida. The workshop can also be accessed via a GOTO Webinar. Information for the Webinar can be found at https://www2.gotomeeting.com/register/422575762.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 48 hours before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Ms. Lynn Scearce at (850)921-9551 or lynn.scearce@dep.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Mr. Greg DeAngelo at (850)921-9548 or gregory.deangelo@dep.state.fl.us

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS NOT AVAILABLE.
